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Limited Access Admissions Process

Transfer students interested in the BSSBE will be allowed to apply for admission to the Bachelor of Science in Sustainability and the Built Environment.  They will be asked to meet the same application requirements as native UF students including a minimum 3.2 GPA at their community college, other four year institution or at the University of Florida (whichever applies),  completion of the required writing prompts, and evidence of qualities described in the letter of recommendation.  In addition admission will be based on transfer seat availability.  UF now allocates a set number of transfer student seats for each degree program.

The degree program was not administered in this manner upon its initial adoption, but this change is being instituted beginning Spring 2010.  This change will provide equal access to the degree program for native UF students, transfer students from community college and transfer students from other 4 year institutions.  

Justification for Limited Admissions 

1) Response from the BOG Application Form to the Question:  What is the justification for limiting access? 

Resources are the limiting factor.  One half of a faculty line has been granted to support this new degree with the balance coming from the efforts of existing faculty.  Space to accommodate the practicum in the fourth year Fall semester is also a limiting factor.  If more than 30 students were to enroll, the College of Design, Construction and Planning would not be able to house them in studio space controlled by the college.  For both of these reasons it would be very difficult to accommodate an unlimited number of students in the degree program.

The other four on-campus undergraduate programs offered in the College of Design, Construction and Planning are all limited access programs.  Approval of this request would make the BSSBE consistent with our other undergraduate programs.

2) Further Clarification about Practicum and Studio Space

All students in the program must complete either DCP 4941 Practicum in Sustainability or DCP 4942 Field Experience in Sustainability.  DCP 4941 Practicum in Sustainability is taught in a design studio, a teaching space in very limited supply within the College of Design, Construction and Planning.  If an unlimited number of students were admitted to this degree program, the expectation for access to this type of teaching space would create an enormous challenge for the College.   

